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Turkey Creek Division is planning a Zoom attending presentation for our Christmas 
program starting at 7:00 pm, Tuesday, December 15, 2020.  I hope many people will be 
able to “dial in”.

There will be NO physical meeting.  

Ron Morse will host our Christmas program from afar!  (By telephone)

The dial-in instructions will be provided by separate email from Louis Seibel.

Greg Ohlmacher
Superintendent 

ZOOM MEETING – TUESDAY, DECEMBER 15, 2020

Christmas Program



Photography and Artwork by Ron Morse, MMR

“If These Walls Could Talk”
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Fellow Model Railroaders.  The November meeting went well.  
We had five members in person and 15 members online.  I 
presented a clinic of photographs from the Baltimore and Ohio 
Railroad Museum, Steamtown Museum from the former 
Bellows Falls, VT location, and Ogden (Utah) Union Station.  I 
would like to thank those attendees that added additional 
information during the clinic.  That was a real plus.  My wife and 
I had a European vacation cancelled due to COVID that would 
have included visits to two large German model railroads.  That 
trip has been rescheduled, and hopefully I will have pictures for 
a future clinic.

It appears that the division will forgo the 2021 train show.  Since 
we cannot lock in a venue at this time and without a venue, we 
cannot be positive about a date, the 2021 train show was 
scrapped.  Now, if COVID-19 numbers decrease and things look 
better, then the division may replace it with some type of 
members only event like a swap meet.
Due to the current COVID numbers, it was decided that the 
December meeting will be virtual (Zoom only).  We do have a 
clinic for December, Ron Morse is presenting some of his travel 
slides.  I have heard nothing but rave reviews about his slide 
shows, and I am looking forward to seeing this clinic.  Because 
the meeting will be via zoom, there will not be the need to sign 
up prior to the meeting.  The zoom link will be the same as last 
month.

On the Achievement Program front, Marty Vaughn, Steve 
McKee, Larry Diehl and I met in a cold parking lot to judge 
several of my models.  I point his out to show how flexible the 
judges are if you have models that need to be judged.  Marty 
would prefer that the models be judged in person.  I can see his 
point.  Please contact the Superintendent to make 
arrangements to get your models judged.

This is my last superintendent report, for now.  I have finished 
two years of being superintendent and have enjoyed both of my 
terms.  My intent is to volunteer at the regional or national level 
of the organization; however, at this time I am not certain what I 
will do.  



As always, there are too many people to thank.  I want to thank the 
officers I served with Steve McKee, Bill Humenczuk, John Fales, and Louis 
Seibel.  I want to thank Larry Diehl, Ted Tschirhart, and Louis Seibel for 
editing and distributing the Lightning Slinger.  Larry Diehl, Miles and Fran 
Hale, Larry Alfred, and others that helped me during my two terms.  
Finally, I want to thank all the membership for putting your faith in me and 
assisting the division.

I want to wish Ron Marsh the best as he takes over as superintendent.  I 
know that I will assist him as needed.  I know that the membership will 
also assist him.  One way you can help, is to volunteer to give a clinic or 
write an article for the Lightning Slinger.  You did not think that I was not 
going to make one more gratuitous plug for clinics and articles, did you.  
Please let Ron know your intentions to present a clinic.

I hope to see you online for the December Zoom meeting.  I want to wish 
everyone a Merry Christmas, Happy Holidays, and a happy and healthy 
New Year.

Take care and happy modeling.

Gregory Ohlmacher
Superintendent, Turkey Creek Division, NMRA

Superintendent’s Report (continued)

Ray Brown’s wife, Pamela, passed away Thanksgiving 
evening, at 73 years, born 1947.  Pam was a vocalist and 
loved to sing with groups and as a soloist.  

She had been in an unconscious state for some time.  She 
passed immediately after one of her grandchildren played 
her favorite hymn, “Hallelujah” on the telephone placed 
next to her ear.  Pam and Ray have three children and five 
grandchildren.  She will be remembered as a joyful mother 
and grandma.  

Pam suffered with a brain disease, Temporal Frontal Lobe 
Dementia, plus a rare auto immune disease that took her 
eyesight, and devastated the last years of her life.

Please put Pam and Ray and their entire family in your 
prayers.

In Memoriam
of

Pamela Jean (Patrick) Brown



Clerk’s Report for November 24, 2020

Our Superintendent Gregory Ohlmacher called meeting to order.  We had 5 people attending 
and 15 at home watching. 

Greg covered the normal agenda items and we voted to cancel this year’s train show because 
of the Covid-19. Because we can’t guarantee a venue to hold it in and because of the lead 
time we need for the venders it just won’t work this year.  We did vote in the new slate of 
officers for 2021. Ron Marsh as Superintendant, Bill Humenczuk as Treasurer, Steve McKee as 
clerk, and John Fales as Division Director. Some of you might think of volunteering next year 
for a position to help out. These are not permanent positions and everybody needs to do 
their part to make this all happen and not just a few. So step up next year and do your part to 
make this all work.

Our new Super I’m sure will be looking to get some clinics planned out so if you can give a 
clinic on something you know how to do let him know.  Maybe we can start up the mini clinics 
again. That might work well even on Zoom. If you have something you might contact Larry 
Diehl and he might be able to help get it set up on a power point presentation. You can get 
authorship points by doing this. 

Greg did a great clinic on  Photographs he had taken at Railroad museums he has visited. He 
had 44 photos he went over with us and had a hand out which he will email you if you want 
one.  He had a nice assortment from places he has visited along with shots of models. 

We had said last month you could send photos of your models to be judged to him because of 
Covid-19. That was a mistake. Marty says they still been to be judged in person. We 
mentioned at the meeting we can have people meet you someplace to get them judged till 
this virus thing is under control and we are back to normal. We are doing that this next 
Monday for models Greg needs to get judged. If you would like to set something up contact 
Marty.  His email is wmvaughn@mchsi.com He will have you send your paper work to him.

Larry Diehl needs modeling articles for the slinger still. This is an easy way to gain some 
authorship points toward your MMR. Everybody has some part of the hobby where they have 
found a new way of doing something they can share with the rest of us and that’s what the 
hobby is about is sharing what we discover along the way. New ways of doing things better or 
new things we have found in the market place we can share with others.

Steve McKee, Clerk



L ightning S linger
Turkey Creek Division

December 15, 2020

Two people received merit awards for models judged during the month of November.  The 
merit awards were given at the November 24th meeting.

Grant Harrison received a merit award 
in “Structures” for an HO Scale model 
of Quartz Hill Mine.  This was a Make-
and-Take Model from last year.

Steve McKee received 5 merit awards in 
“Cars” for 5 scratchbuilt On3 stock cars.



L ightning S linger
Turkey Creek Division

December 15, 2020

At our November 24th meeting, Greg Ohlmacher presented photos he accumulated from 
museums visited in years past.  The following are a few photos representative of the 
presentation.  Some people were unable to see the presentation on the Zoom dial-in.

1837 “Lafayette” replica 4-2-0

1848 “Memnon” 0-8-0



1851 Cumberland Valley RR #13   2-2-2

1863 “Thatcher Perkins” 4-6-0

1926 Chesapeake and Ohio #490  2-6-2 “Pacific”
Rebuilt in 1946 into Class L-1 Hudson 4-6-4

1925 Box Cab
Central RR of New Jersey #1000



Union Pacific #737
4-4-0 “American”

1941 Union Pacific #4012 Big Boy  4-8-8-4

1961 Union Pacific #X-26
8500 HP Gas Turbine Electric

1918 Union Pacific #4436
0-6-0 Switcher
















